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FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH (USA) 

 

535 North Ewing Street 
Helena, MT 59601 

 

September 23, 2018 



CELEBRATION OF WORSHIP 
FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

SEPTEMBER 23, 2018 
 

Lay Liturgist – Art Bumgardner 
 

* Please stand if you are able 
 

PRELUDE:               
 

WELCOME 
 

PREPARING OUR HEARTS a time of silence 
 

OPENING PRAYER 
 

*UNISON CALL TO WORSHIP      

Leader: 

People: 

Leader: 

People: 

Give thanks to the Lord, for God is good.  

God’s steadfast love endures forever.  

The last are first in the realm of God;  

The least are welcomed in Jesus’ name. 
 

*GATHERING HYMN:  “Now Thank We All Our God”         #788 
 

CALL TO CONFESSION:  
 

PRAYER OF CONFESSION    (unison) 

Merciful God, we confess that we sow the seeds of conflict while you seek the harvest of 

peace. We argue about who is greatest while you welcome the last and least. Forgive us, 

God of grace.  Draw near to us this day with the wisdom of your Word, and teach us 

how to serve you; through Jesus Christ our Lord.   (time for silent confession) 

 

ASSURANCE OF PARDON 
  

PASSING THE PEACE 

Leader: 

People: 
Leader: 

May the peace of Christ be with you! 

And also with you! 

Let us share signs of Christ’s peace with one another. 
 

*GLORIA PATRI 

 

CHOIR ANTHEM      “Joshua Fit the Battle of Jericho” Trad. Spiritual, arr. John Purifoy 

 



PRAYER FOR ILLUMINATION 

 

EPISTLE READING :  James 3:13-4:3, 7-8a           Page 1883 

 

GOSPEL READING:    Mark 9:30-37            Page 1569 

 

SERMON:      “Showing Off, Showing Up, Showing”  Rev. Scott Wipperman 
 

*RESPONSE HYMN:  “Blessed Assurance, Jesus Is Mine!”        #572 
 

THE OFFERING 

INVITATION TO OFFERING 

PRESENTATION OF OUR TITHES & OFFERINGS 

OFFERTORY    

*DOXOLOGY 

*PRAYER OF DEDICATION 
 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 
 

UNISON LORD’S PRAYER 

Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be Thy name.  Thy kingdom come, Thy will be 

done, on earth as it is in heaven.  Give us this day our daily bread and forgive us our debts, 

as we forgive our debtors.  Lead us not into temptation but deliver us from evil. For Thine 

is the kingdom, the power, and glory forever.  Amen. 
 

THE LIFE OF THE CHURCH 
 

*SENDING HYMN:   “Will You Let Me Be Your Servant”        See screen 
 

*BENEDICTION 
 

CONGREGATIONAL RESPONSE      “God Be With You”         #232 
 

POSTLUDE:          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CALENDAR OF THE WEEK  

DEACONS-ON-CALL 
Need a ride, a meal or a home     
repair?  Call a Deacon on Call:    Ward & Mary Stiles (443-4953) 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

USHERS  
             Ushers  Today  ( 2 3 )                    Ushers  Next  Week  ( 3 0 )  
 Kathy Chambers, Carole Massman           Sheryl Eriksen, Carol Stebbins 
                     Mary Wright               Corky Lord 

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Bruce will be taking vacation from October 8 - 12, we are looking for volunteers to 
fill in during that time to greet people and answer the phones.  If you would like to 
step in during that time, please contact the church main office at 442-4775 and let 
either Pastor Scott or Bruce know what times and dates you would be willing to do 
so.  Thank you so much. 

 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
 

We are looking for volunteers to assist with Sunday Camp on Sunday mornings as well as our 
Youth Group on Thursday evenings.  Please contact Pastor Scott Wipperman at the church at 
442-4775. 
 
 

Sunday 23 10:00 am 
12:30 pm 

Worship Service / Education Hour 
AA Study Group 

Monday 24 6:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Helena X-Press Singers 
Girl Scouts 

Tuesday 25 10:00 am 
6:00 pm 
7:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Bridge Club – ACBL Unit 411 
Young Women’s Bible Study 
AL-ANON meeting 
Boy Scouts 

Wednesday 26 10:00 am 
1:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Willing Workers 
PW Planning meeting 
Choir practice 

Thursday 27 8:00 am 
11:00 am 

4:00 pm 
6:30 pm 
7:00 pm 

Joint Presbytery Communication Workshop 
Bridge Club – ACBL Unit 411 
Praise Band practice 
Youth Group 
“It’s In the Book” - AA Group 

Friday 28 1:00 pm Hand & Foot - Ruth Room 
Sunday 30 10:00 am 

11:30 am 
12:30 pm 

Worship Service / Education Hour 
Pot Luck & Inquirer’s Class 
AA Study Group 



 

PRAYERS FOR STRENGTH  AND HEALING 

PLEASE KEEP THE MILI TARY IN YOUR PRAYERS  

 

PRAYER REQUESTS - please let us know how we can help: 
 

If you have PRAYER NEEDS, please take advantage of our Prayer Chapel after worship, a peaceful 
place to commune with God.  If you would like to have someone pray with you, please seek out 
an Elder, Deacon or the Pastor, and they will join you or find someone who will pray with you.  
Other options to make your prayer needs known are: 
 

1.  Prayer request cards are found in a small holder attached to the back of each pew in the  
 Sanctuary, or in the Prayer Chapel. 
 

2.  Online prayer requests - go to fpchelena.com and select the button for “prayer” OR  send an 
 email to our prayer chain coordinator, Pearle Plowman- pearlynp@msn.com, phone number 
 449-8705 -- cell 459-6332. 
 

3.    Call the church -- Anyone who answers the phone can either pray with you, direct you to 
 the Deacon on call, and/or pass on the prayer request to the prayer chain coordinator. 
 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

 

FPC FINANCIALS 
Attendance last week:        66 

 

Giving last week:                  $4,052.00 

 

Average weekly giving to meet budget:    $5,406.00 
 

Through August we have received $175,023 in income, and our expenses have been $181,018, 
for a shortfall of $5,995. 
 

Bob Burns 
B. J. Burns 
Donna Carey 
Elroy Letcher 
Doris Casebolt 
Joyce Andrews 
Yvonne Moody 
John Gneckow 
Steve Granzow 
Linda Granzow 
Mazie Radcliffe 

Newell Anderson 
Jennifer Massman 
Toston LaFournaise 
Heather Voeller Waters 
Court Bourne, Pastor Scott’s son 
Vella Raucy, Susan Steffens’ mother 
Susan Byasson, Rose Leavitt’s sister 
Terry Heinecke, Barrie’s sister-in-law 
Jamie Heinecke, Barrie’s daughter-in-law 
Cathy Leavitt, Rose Leavitt’s daughter-in-law 
Heather McAllister, Pastor Scott’s daughter 

Dan Boyer Rick Kosticki Barry Mattson Robbie McCain 



Prayer Opportunity 
This week we are praying for the wonderful Harlem congregation, which is the easternmost congregation 
in Glacier Presbytery.  Harlem is in the Hi Line on US 2 and is a yoked parish combining both the Methodist 
and Presbyterian congregations.  They alternate worship between the two church buildings. Harlem is a 
part of the Hi-Line/Missouri River Cluster. 
 

Their Pastor, Jack Mattingly serves the yoked parish in Harlem and the Methodist congregation in Chinook 
as well as serving the Chinook Presbyterian congregation as their interim pastor.  This congregation 
reaches out near and far, they support their local food pantry, Intermountain and this spring they 
partnered with the Presbyterian Disaster Assistance to help people who were affected by the flooding in 
their area.  Jim Murch serves as their Clerk of Session. 
 

Additionally, our prayers go out to those in the Boston area whose homes suffered gas explosions or fires 
last week, and certainly to those near and afar that are suffering from hurricane damage in the eastern 
US, Hawaii, the Philippines, and China. 
 

Peace be with you, 
~Marsha 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Bridges Buffet--Monthly Lunch and Program series. October 3rd 12:00 - 1:30 at Covenant Methodist 
Church 2330 E. Broadway.  A catered lunch is provided.  We ask that you bring a $5 donation to offset the 
cost of the lunch.  Presenter will be Trina Filan Ph.D. (University of California, Davis – Rural Feminist 
Geography) and Community Impact Coordinator, United Way of the Lewis and Clark Area.  Her topic is 
Embracing Diverse Cultures for a Full Life Experience.  She invites you to come on a journey to embrace 
this diversity and complexity and enhance your own life in the process!  Register at bridgeshcc.org or 
contact Marsha for more information.  443-1287. 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

My Destiny--Estate Planning October 4th at Covenant Methodist Church 2330 E. Broadway 
Dr. Marsha Goetting will share her estate planning expertise in three sessions. 
9:00 - 12:00 Estate Planning Basics 
1:00 - 4:00    Advanced Estate Planning 
5:30 - 7:30    For past participants, she is offering More Advanced Estate Planning.  Participants attending 
any of the sessions will have an opportunity to make appointments to have a will drawn up at a later date 
in November.  Register at bridges.org or contact Fran Waddell for more information.  442-1038  
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Upcoming Events 
 

*Thursday, September 27th, 9:30 to 3:30, Communication Workshop at First Presbyterian. 
Open to everyone involved in and/or interested in church communication, both internal and 
external.  Marsha Anson at 406-871-2135 to register. 
*We need treats!  The sign-up sheet for coffee-time Sunday treats is almost blank!  If you'd like to 
volunteer to bring something (either homemade or store-bought), please sign up at the coffee 
table.  Thanks -- from your Fellowship Committee. 
*Please plan on attending our Church potluck -- Sunday, September 30th following the Church service. 
It's a fun time for good food and fellowship!  And, those who are interested in learning more about our 
Church and about what it means to be a Presbyterian, are invited to stay for the Inquirer's Class, following 
the meal. 



MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!! 
 

Our Presbyterian Women & “Willing Workers” are busy 
preparing for our annual Fall Bazaar which will be held on 
Friday & Saturday, October 26 & 27 from 10:00 a.m. until 
3:00 p.m. here at our church in Potter's House.  A lunch of 
soups & pies will be served from 11:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m.  
Coffee & tea will be free with a paid lunch of soup - $4.00 
per bowl & pie -$3.00 per slice.  Handmade craft & gift 
items, baked goods, jams & jellies will be available for sale 
as well as knitted & crocheted items for babies, children & 
adults including caps, scarves, blankets & “cocoons”. 

 

Our ever popular Cookie Walk will feature a variety of homemade cookies & there will also be breads & 
candies available for purchase.  There will also be a Silent Auction featuring a limited number of selected 
items.  A successful Bazaar requires the support & participation of our entire church family. So we ask that 
you help by contributing your handcrafted seasonal & gift items, as well as other homemade items such as 
jams, jellies, & baked goods.   
 

If you wish to volunteer your time to work on one of our Teams, you may contact Mary Stiles at 443-4953.  
If you have questions about craft items you wish to donate you may contact Rena Bumgardner at 468-8341.  
Sign-up sheets for those who wish to donate pies &/or cookies will be posted outside the sanctuary.  We 
ask that any craft or gift items you wish to donate be brought to Potter's House on any Wednesday morning 
no later than Oct. 17 between 10:00 & noon.  If getting your donations to the church is difficult you may 
contact Carol Gneckow at 422-9914, Lucille Letcher at 465-0467 or Mary Stiles at 443-4953 to arrange to 
have your items picked up. 
 

We appreciate your support & look forward to seeing you shopping &/or working at the Bazaar! 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Tuesday, Oct 9, 2018 the Presbyterian Women would like to invite you everyone to our Annual Mission 
Luncheon. Lunch will be $5 and served at 12:00 with a program following. The program will be based on 
spiritual gifts and titled “Diverse, yet one in Christ” based on Romans 12:4-6 "For just as each of us has 
one body with many members, and these members do not all have the same function, 5 so in Christ we, 
though many, form one body, and each member belongs to all the others. 6 We have different gifts," We will 
also be recognizing the Fellowship of the Least Coin and the Thank Offering.  Reservation Deadline is 
October 4th. If you would like to attend, please call Rose Leavitt at 443-4783 to make your reservation. We 
extend a warm invitation for your gentlemen to join us also. 
 
 

Memory Verse: 
 

When I look at your heavens, the work of your 
fingers, the moon and the stars that you have 
established; what are human beings that you are 
mindful of them, mortals that you care for them? 

- Psalm 8:3-4 

Thought for the Week: 
 

Some people say they feel very small when they 
think about space. I felt more expansive, very 

connected to the universe. 
 

- Mae Carol Jemison 
(an American engineer, physician 

and NASA astronaut) 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Welcome, Guests! 
Thank you for choosing to worship with us. We pray for all of us a spiritually satisfying and 

challenging encounter with the Living Christ. If you would like to know more about 
the people and programs of this church, be in touch with our pastor, Rev. 
Wipperman, 442-4775, visit our website: www.fpchelena.org, or take a copy of 

our monthly church newsletter, The Mustard Seed. If possible, return next Lord’s 
Day! 

STAFF 
Ministers  Every Member 
Pastor  Rev. Scott Wipperman 
CRE of Pastoral Care  Arlyn “Butch” Plowman 
Director of Christian Education  Nicole Carpenter, Pro tem 
Director of Music and Media  Les Cramer 
Administrative Assistant  Bruce A. Luke 
Accounting Services  Jill Lloyd 
Organist  Ann Swisher 
Nursery Care Attendant   

 
       ELDERS         DEACONS 
Linda Bench - 2019  Rena Bumgardner - 2019 
Kathy Chambers - 2019  Joy Edgar - 2019 
Marvin Carpenter - 2019  Arlyn “Butch” Plowman - 2019 
Dianna Goodman - 2019  Ward & Mary Stiles - 2019 
Judy Birch - 2020  Art Bumgardner - 2020 
Marshall Gingery - 2020  Patti Borsberry - 2020 
Matthew Richards - 2020  Rose Leavitt - 2020 
Mary Craigle - 2020  Judy Patton - 2020 
John Coefield - 2021  Pearle Plowman - 2020 
Joe Steffens - 2021  Julie Chaffee - 2021 
John Warren - 2021  Candace Coefield - 2021 
Mary Wright - 2021  Corky Lord - 2021 
Elaine Gingery, Clerk  Jim & Charlotte Meyer - 2021 

 

First Presbyterian Church of Helena 
535 North Ewing Street 

Helena, MT 59601 
 

Sunday Worship: 10:00 AM 
Church Office: (406) 442-4775 

 

E-mail:    admin@fpchelena.org 
Website:       www.fpchelena.org 

 

Weekly Sermon on HCTV Cable Channel 189 
Wednesdays at 6:30 PM & Saturdays at 9:30 AM 


